		
	

	Conservation Commission - Meeting Minutes 
Thursday, July 7, 2016, Dedham Town Hall- Lower Conference Room
Members Present:  Fred Civian (Chairman), Laura Bugay, Joseph Hickey, Kristine Langdon, Joseph Smith and Andrew Tittler. 
Members Absent: Michael Williams
Mr. Civian called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.
	


	    
	The Town of Dedham
Commonwealth of Massachusetts
Conservation Commission
26 Bryant Street
Dedham, MA. 02026



637 East Street - Notice of Intent (DEP 141-0486)

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 637 East Street until August 4th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 

144 River Street – Stormwater Permit for new SFD (SWP 2016-12)

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 144 River Street until August 4th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 

83 Washington Street – Notice of Intent for a parking lot in Riverfront (DEP #141-0499).

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 83 Washington Street until August 4th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 

750 Providence Highway- Request for Amendment to an Existing Order of Conditions (DEP # 0465)

Agent Brown explained that she would like to request an additional $1500 from the applicant to complete the 3rd party review.

Mr. Civian made a motion to request an additional $1500 for the peer review of 750 Providence Highway, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 750 Providence Highway until August 4th, seconded by Mr. Hickey, UA. 
 
140 Providence Hwy- Stormwater Permit application for the construction of a fast-food restaurant (SWP 2016-10)

Agent Brown recommended that a Stormwater Management Permit be issued. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Stormwater Management Permit for 140 Providence Highway with conditions as recommended by Agent Brown, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.
        
25 Maverick Street – RDA for Shed (RDA 2016-07)

Agent Brown recommended that a Negative Determination of Applicability be issued since the area is already disturbed and the proposal is minor. 

Ms. Bugay asked if any kind of stone infiltration trench was included in Agent Brown’s recommendations. Agent Brown responded that she did not include that condition, only the standard conditions were included. 

Agent Brown informed the Commission that they have already issued a certificate of compliance for the previous project for 25 Maverick Street. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to close the public hearing, seconded by Mr. Tittler, UA. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Negative Determination of Applicability as recommended by Agent Brown, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.  

100 Bridge Street – Request for an Amendment to an Order of Conditions issued for the Dexter Southfield School Boat Ramp (DEP #141-0491)

Payson Whitney and Rick Saul were present for the hearing. They explained what had been done since last month’s meeting including the addition of pavement, and the calculations. They will handle the additional pavement with a depressed area with gravel similar to a rain garden, and are requesting the order be amended to include that additional area (239 cubic feet).

Agent Brown commented that she believes this is an improvement to the site and she recommended the Commission approve the amended Order of Conditions.

Mr. Civian informed the Commission that the neighboring Brickhouse Restaurant sent a letter of support. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to approve the amendment to the Order of Conditions for 100 Bridge Street as recommended by Agent Brown, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.  

106 Washington Street – NOI for septic and stormwater improvements (DEP # 141-0503)

Matthew Watsky was present to represent the Dedham Service Center. He explained that the existing septic system is proposed to be abandoned per a condition of an Administrative Consent Order (ACO) with MassDEP. There are also two sumps in the building floor that DEP wants connected to the sewer with an oil and water separator prior to discharge to the sewer line. They are also proposing a driveway trench drain; all work being done is in areas that were previously disturbed and are currently in use.

Mr. Watsky handed out plans to the Commissioners. He explained that this is a pressing situation as Washington Street is scheduled to be repaved in August, and they need to get it in before they repave.

Mr. Tittler asked what will happen with the existing septic system. Mr. Watsky responded that they will pump it until it is clean and fill it so there is no risk of it collapsing.

Mr. Smith asked what prompted this proposal. Mr. Watsky explained that DEP does broad spectrum compliance inspections. 

Ms. Bugay asked what will happen to the existing drain line that outlets to Mother Brook, specifically from the manhole to the brook.  Mr. Watsky responded that they will cut, cap, and abandon in place. Mr. Watsky confirmed that they will get a cap that would fit, and the plan has been reviewed by DPW and Engineering.  Ms. Bugay asked Mr. Watsky to update the construction plans to specifically call out that the pipe will be cut and capped.

Ms. Bugay confirmed with Mr. Watsky that the concrete structures for the sumps have been inspected and no leaks were found. 

Agent Brown commented that since this is a Land Use with Higher Potential Pollutant Load (LUHPPL) this is a good opportunity for the Commission to consider other improvements, as a lot of improvements can and should be made.

Mr. Watsky explained that Mother Brook is not a perennial, but Agent Brown explained that in the past the Conservation Commission has always considered it a perennial stream, and it says it is in the bylaw. 

Agent Brown requested a riverfront analysis and described what should be included in it.

Mr. Civian explained that he was also looking for a stormwater report to determine if the proposal meets the stormwater guidelines. Agent Brown responded that the stormwater report was received yesterday.

Agent Brown reviewed DEP’s comments with the Commission.

Mr. Watsky explained that, in his opinion, manmade canals are exempt from riverfront protection, and the mother brook is a manmade canal that perennially flows. 

Mr. Civian explained that if they want the Commission to make the determination that it is not a river, they need to present the necessary information to make that determination.

Mr. Tittler commented that there are no practicable alternatives because there is a DEP consent decree. 

Agent Brown commented that she understands that, but she still believes other improvements could be made.

Mr. Watsky commented that he believes it is an overreach by the Commission to require additional work and it is an inappropriate way to apply the stormwater management rules. Mr. Watsky explained that this is not the time to apply the redevelopment in stormwater standards.

Mr. Watsky explained his opinion that the definition of redevelopment is up to interpretation. 

Mr. Tittler requested a copy of a consent decree. Anticipating part of the order may limit the Commission’s ability to make findings. DEP may have answered some of these questions already.

Mr. Hickey confirmed there is a redundancy program for the sump pumps.

Mr. Tittler asked Agent Brown the list of plans the Commission is looking for. Agent Brown listed: landscaping site restoration detail, snow disposal, hazardous material contingency plan, and stock pile locations. The Commission will be looking for hard copies of these plans, as well as a copy of the consent decree [ACO].

Mr. Watsky commented that he is not anticipating that any soils will be stockpiled.

Mr. Civian informed the applicant that the Commission intends to use tools to get additional improvements to the site and they understand the applicant needs to move quickly. 

Mr. Watsky informed the Commission he would be out of the country on August 4th. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 106 Washington Street until July 21st, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.

35 Meadow Street – NOI for an after the fact installation of a brick paver driveway (DEP # 141-TBD)

Rich Purvy was present with Julia Xuftari, the homeowner.

The Commission agreed to waive the $1300 filing fee due to financial hardship so that she can apply this money towards the restoration effort. 

Mr. Purvy explained that he believes the stormwater runoff will go in between the bricks since it is pretty flat.

Mr. Civian confirmed with Mr. Purvy that the approximate square footage of brick area was 1200 square feet. 

Agent Brown commented that she thinks the restoration plan is a wonderful plan. Agent Brown explained that she believes the Commission is still protecting the interests of the act through the process, and she recommended a waiver of the additional fee to cover the cost of the restoration.

Mr. Purvy commented that a stone trench would be needed to catch additional runoff.

Joe Heisler, an abutter at 27 Meadow Street, commented that Julie and her family are a wonderful hardworking family. They have restored an old historical home and did a nice job. They are not originally from Dedham or this country and were not fully aware of environmental regulations. He thinks overall they have made substantial improvements to the site and he urged the Commission to show them some flexibility. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Joe Mellett, an abutter at Colonial Drive, commented that they do a tremendous job on their home.

Mr. Civian explained that the Commission would need time to think about whether or not they would be able to waive the local filing fee.

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 35 Meadow Street until July 21st, seconded by Mr. Tittler, UA. 

1 University Avenue - Request for Certificate of Compliance (DEP # 141-0474)

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Certificate of Compliance for 1 University Ave as recommended by Agent Brown, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 

220 Pine Street– Request for a Stormwater Certificate of Compliance (SWP 2015-05)

Agent Brown explained she thought this would be ready to approve this evening, but then she found there is no evidence of the Stormwater Management Permit being recorded at the Registry of Deeds.  

Informal Discussion
    
36 Sawmill Parkway - Agent Brown informed the Commission that she had issued an administrative approval to 36 Sawmill Parkway for tree removal and trimming. 

15 Liberty Lane – RDA Extension:  (RDA 2011-21) 

Agent Brown recommended that the RDA be extended for another 3 years and she can send a letter to confirm this change.

Mr. Civian made a motion to extend RDA 2011-21 for 3 additional years, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 

Agent Brown informed the Commission that a superseding Order of Resource Area Delineation for the ECEC was issued by DEP affirming their delineation.

Mr. Civian requested that the agenda numbering be done differently. Agent Brown agreed to make adjustments to provide more clarity.
 
Mr. Tittler made a motion to adjourn at 8:45 PM, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 



